[image: image1.wmf]

Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner)

·  Members $25.00

·  Guests of members $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 9th May – Dinner meeting 6:30pm for 7:00pm start.  At AHLC.
· 19th June - Combined Services Dinner, Lawnton.
· 7/9th September - District 24 conference, Tweed heads.
· 14th October – Women in Business Expo.

· June 2008 - Intenational convention Rotterdam.
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May Birthday’s:

Many happy returns for the day!
27th 
Pam Ross-Smith


Bingo Thursday Morning:
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.  
NOTE:

Bingo will now start at 10:00am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:00am
Bingo Roster 

Please change with someone else on the roster if you cannot make it.  Please do not ring Vicki.
In addition if there are any members who punch their own time clock and can do their turn in the Bingo Roster please inform Vicki.  The more we have, the less load for all members.  At this point the time involved is from 9:30 to 12:00 (21/2 hours) once every 8 weeks.  This is our major frundraising.
MAY

3rd
Elizabeth

10th
Jan

17th
Kay

24th
Bettina

31st
Laurie

JUNE

7th
Lorraine

14th
Ros

21st
Bev

28th
Elizabeth

President’s Message
16th April 2007

Dear Fellow Zontians,

The next few weeks are busy weeks for all committee chairs as they have to compile their report for the AGM.  I hope to finish my term as President on a high and the AGM is when we reflect on our last year’s achievements. It is a good time to invite friends and guests so that they can also see what we do.  Every AGM it never ceases to amaze me what a small group of women can achieve and I am always so proud to be part of it.

GUEST SPEAKERS FOR AGM:
Mayor Yvonne Chapman has kindly accepted our invitation to be guest speaker at our AGM and the Manager of the Pine Rivers Neighbourhood  Centre is also coming to bring us up to date on their activities. This should be a good and uplifting meeting.

Simone is now overseas on her holiday, so I have started as correspondence secretary one month early.  Simone prepared a beautiful invitation for the Combined Services Club Dinner before she left.  Unfortunately, I have just been informed that the PRSC has a council meeting that night and the councilors might not be able to attend. 

SEWING BEE 28TH APRIL: 
10:00 to 2.00PM at Karen Fuller’s place, Leopardwood Drive, Albany Creek. This is a time for getting to know each other on a casual basis, bring a share lunch and sewing machine, if you have one.


EVENTS:

Combined Services Dinner at Club Pine Rivers, Sparkes Road, Lawnton, Tuesday 19th June, 6.30 for 7.00 start.  Unfortunately, I have just been informed that the PRSC has a council meeting that night and the councilors might not be able to attend or they may be very late. The raffle helps cover the postage etc as it is not primarily a fund raising event but any contributions (alcohol, chocolates, biscuits) accepted.

WOMEN IN PINE RIVERS BUSINESS EXPO:
I am in the process of compiling the grant for this event.  Not sure how we will go, as we already have received a grant this year.  Start telling all your lady friends in business now.
MOTHERS DAY RAFFLE FOR BINGO:

If anyone has any feminine article in their cupboard that they can donate for a raffle at Bingo, please bring it to the May meeting.
Childrens books required for Kowanyama

Preferably book for baby ( e.g. really simple touch books) through all primary ages would be great.

That is about all from me this month.  See you all at the AGM.

This my last screed as President.

Regards to all,

Vicki Williams 

President


Status of women, Service Committee

We have sent 4 boxes of clothes to Lara Wieland for Kowanyama, We have purchased airing racks
for Jebb House, which are being picked up this week.  There is a sewing bee on Saturday the 28 the at Karen's house at 15 Leopardwood Crt, Albany 
Creek.
Regards,

Jan Spittle


Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

Membership Numbers:
Our membership numbers continue to have mainly ups with the occasional down! It was great to see Penny Garnsworthy and Janet Hayward inducted by District 24 Foundation Ambassador Bev Folliott at the April meeting, and Karen Fuller will be inducted in May. But we are sorry to lose Linda Boylan who has resigned as her work and family commitments have prevented her from attending most meetings since she joined us last year and she cannot see that situation changing in the near future. 

Membership Information Evening
Vicki and I canceled the information evening which was scheduled for the 25th April at the Leagues Club as I have only received two acceptances, one from new member Penny, and one from Carol, a friend of Lorraine’s, and we had apologies from new member Janet. 
Instead Vicki will hold an afternoon tea on a date to be decided where we will run an informal session for new members, and Carol, and any other respondents who may yet reply to my invitation.
Member’s Profile
I only have three profiles left to showcase, Bev, Jenny and Anne and I am grateful to all three ladies for having given me their profiles quite some time ago. I’ll be chasing up more profiles from reluctant members in the next couple of months. This month we are learning a little more about fabulous quilt maker Bev who provided the Club with the magnificent quilt for the raffle which we drew on International Women’s Day. Thanks again for your time and generosity, Bev – one of the Club’s “just get on with it” quiet achievers.
Regards,

Rosalind Pestell

Thought for the month:

I feel that the most important step in any major accomplishment is setting a specific goal. This enables you to keep your mind focused on your goal and off the many obstacles that will arise when you're striving to do your best.
 

Kurt Thomas 

A copy of: 

Dr Lara Wieland’s Presentation at the IWD Luncheon
A précis from the IWD talk From Dr. Lara Wieland, (MBBS, FRACGP, FACRRM, Grad Dip Rural GP (Aboriginal Health). 
Firstly who am I? 

I am a medical practitioner who spent three and a half years living and working in the remote aboriginal community of Kowanyama in Cape York.

During this time I came to love the community and people of Kowanyama and develop an awareness of many of the issues faced by them, particularly the women who confided in me as their trusted doctor.

 I also became aware that a combination of government neglect of these communities, social dysfunction, family breakdown and substance abuse was destroying many lives. Yes, there were plenty of personal choices involved but unless you have been there you cannot understand how limited some of those choices can be in that environment and I saw so many wonderful women particularly, who were very strong and were really trying to do the right thing for their children and grandchildren and their community in the most trying of circumstances with little or no support or encouragement. 

I remember around that time hearing of a woman winning Australian Mother of The Year for raising her grandchild whilst her daughter was sick. Commendable indeed but I remember thinking that on that criteria there were hundreds of Indigenous women in Cape York alone who would deserve that title. 

Like this dear friend of mine who has raised three generations of children as well as her first husband's illegitimate children (I don’t know that I could have been so gracious) and also children who were no relation to her. I asked her why she raised even the children she had no obligations to and she simply said “I still had a lot of love to give and they needed it so I couldn't say no.”  She is also a member of the justice group comprised of women elders who have advocated for and implemented alcohol restrictions in their community in the face of death threats and harassment, to try and ensure a safer and better future for the women and children in their community. She also ran the first library in Kowanyama and passionately believes in education as the way to a better future for her grandchildren and great grandchildren. She is no doctor or lawyer or businesswoman but this is the kind of woman I believe we should be paying tribute to when we celebrate Women's day! 

Whilst not getting into the detail of what could be a very long story, my increasing frustration at the lack of government support for those who were trying to change things led to me jumping at an opportunity offered to me by my friend Noel Pearson to have 5 minutes of time with the Premier and Prime Minister at a dinner in Weipa.  This would not be long enough I figured so I hastily penned a ten page letter of problems and possible solutions. The Premier didn't turn up but Little Johnny received his in person.

.  This was well publicised but unfortunately little has changed except that I lost my job over it and couldn't return to Cape York as a doctor. 

I had a choice to walk away, forget about that community and move on with my life but  I knew that there were so many, especially the women and precious children I had come to know, who did not have choices  like I did and I felt to walk away would be to let them down.

I wanted to help bring about the change those amazing women wanted and went to work for Noel Pearson at the Cape York Institute on policy and health reform and high level lobbying thinking that the best way was to do the big picture stuff. 

However despite the marvellous work Noel is doing, change at this level was and continues to be so infuriatingly slow  and sometimes it feels like no one is listening, Every month gone by could mean more lost opportunities for  these children, and I started thinking that  there must be something else one could do in the meantime. I have since learnt that whilst it is still important to push for big picture change it is often the seemingly small contributions that individuals and groups can make at the local level that can really change lives for the better


This is when I got involved in running a holiday program for the children in the community where I was once a doctor. 

Together with an incredibly dedicated team of volunteers we started running a holiday program which provided activities for the children in the school holidays where they had once had nothing to do. 

More importantly we started going on a regular basis, every one of the four school holidays, eight weeks a year and the children and the community started to see that we were something different compared to the usual fly by nighters who whizzed through the community. We were there to stay because we really cared about them.  

We have become increasingly passionate about how much more we can do than simply providing some fun in the holidays which anyone could do really. Research shows that often what makes the difference for a child starting in poor social circumstances is contact with an adult somewhere who genuinely believes in them and shows them they are worthwhile, whether it is a parent, a teacher, a doctor, a counsellor, or a holiday program volunteer.  

We have had several measures of the success of this approach. From returning team members noticing huge changes in behaviour and attitudes, to support from the Community justice group and council and school because they see how we are really making a difference to the kids. We have even had the local police donate their social fund because they believed we were changing the behaviour of the kids and making their job easier.

Also importantly we have been taking every opportunity to encourage the children to value education as that is one of the few things that will actually give these young ones a genuine choice about their future.

Education is a huge issue, so many of these kids are really bright but through lack of things we take for granted like school attendance, books, playgroups and daycare, teacher aides, special support teachers and so on, they are missing out on the building blocks of literacy and educational attainment and this sets them on the road to hopelessness, reflected partly in the high youth suicide rate there. 

It has also been shown that for every year of education that a young mother receives, her child's life expectancy and health outcomes improve dramatically. 

So precious little girls like  who miss out on even a basic education are not only not going to reach their full potential or be able to make positive choices in their life, but their children and their grandchildren will feel the effects. 

Based on this and out of our work in the community we have developed a program called 'In Here' which rewards the children who have good school attendance and effort with an all expenses paid trip to the Atherton Tablelands on a week long holiday camp.  

 This idea actually came from one of the kids who noted that it was the juvenile offenders or those in trouble who got to go on camps and do fun things.  Through the program the children are encouraged to attend school and try hard and see this as a positive thing and are also exposed to other kids and a different environment to expand their horizons and encourage them to have dreams and aspirations. 

We have raised funds for this program and now we receive some sponsorship from the Community council, the justice group, the police and the Pine Rivers Zonta women's club. 

Which leads me to where does the Pine Rivers Zonta club fit in in this story.  A couple of these wonderful women saw some of my story in the media and wanted to know how to help. 

Then another one of them also met one of our team volunteers at her church in Brisbane and wanted to know more about helping and they got in touch with us. 

The club has offered some support over the years and the women have collected secondhand clothing for the community and for fundraising. Much to their credit, last April, they took the step of sending the club's president on a trip to the community to see for herself.

I can't speak for Vicki but I believe she came away from there with a similar sense of how important it was for these young people to have access to an education that gives them choices and she has worked with the club ever since to support us and the community in various ways such as sponsoring places on the In Here program, sending clothes, and teddy bears and so on. She has also explored how the club can support the young girls who come down to Brisbane from Cape York for boarding school so that they can stay on and complete their education. These girls come down into an alien environment, often far behind in schooling and missing basics such as shoes and clothes.  

I want to thank and commend the club for their compassion and efforts in this area. There is a Zonta Club in Cairns and it would have been so easy to say “Why don't they do something, they're closer? We are all the way down here, why should it be our job to help Cape York kids?”  Well as they say, if everyone said something was someone else's job nothing would get done. We could all learn from their example. 

And so what for the future? We continue to run the holiday program and are working with the new sports and rec coordinator to support her in her efforts to train up some of the young people to take on some of these activities themselves. The In Here program had it's first camp January just gone and we hope to continue and expand this program. 

Something else that is really in it's infancy is discussions I am having with a wonderful local family from Kowanyama who have been supporting us in our work in the community. Eddie here has family land on the Atherton Tablelands and he and his extended family and his church want to use it for some good purpose. At the time they were asking me for ideas I was also noticing how many aboriginal families were asking about scholarship programs or boarding schools for their kids younger than the usual high school ages. They believed, as do I, that until the current situation in the communities changes, they really need to get into supportive, quality schooling and away from much of the dysfunction at an earlier age before it is too late. The difficulty is that at this younger age it really needs to be a supportive environment where people understand where these kids are coming from. It is also hard because there is not one cent of government funding for primary aged children. All boarding allowances and study payments and subsidised flights kick in in high school so boarding school is not an affordable option. 

This is where Eddie and Adele fit in as we are in early discussions about their idea to set up a boarding house for primary aged kids, run by them, an aboriginal family from Kowanyama to offer families a way of getting their kids a good education in the earlier stages. 

So how can you, my audience, contribute to a better life for these young Australian women of the future? Well you could join the Zonta club or talk to them about ways you can support them in their work. But there are also many other things you could do.

Time doesn't permit me to elaborate further but I would love to talk more with anyone who is interested and would love for you to email me for more ideas on how you may help. 

Whether you are an individual, a family or part of a group, business or corporation there are a multitude of ways you can contribute that could really change a young child's life and ensure a better future for these precious children. 

Thank you.

Dr Lara Wieland


Member’s profile of:
Bev McDowall
I grew up in:  Victoria until age 12 & moved to Redcliffe until marriage and then to Samford
I lived with:  Mum, dad and 3 brothers
My biggest move (home-wise) to date was when:  I married and came to Samford to a very small cottage, which “grew” as our children came along.

People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  Hubby of 39 years, 4 great kids and 8 (at present!) grandkids, and “gammy” my quilting machine!

My business or profession is:  Secretary until I became a full-time mum, and later worked as a machinist for a few years.

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  Making patchwork quilts for needy folk.
My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  Enjoying weekends away with our caravan club, and watching my grandchildren grow up.

My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  April 2006
I joined Zonta because:  I want to use my talents to help others and I see Zonta as an organization through which I can do this & also enjoy the fellowship of like-minded ladies.
Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta:  I’m not comfortable “up front” and would prefer to work quietly behind the scenes & not hold a position.













All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessairly the views of Zonta or the Editor.

